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16 Sha’baan 1444 / 9 March 2023 

Mpumulanga! Beware! 

 

Middelburg! Be Warned! 
We have been apprised of a terrible Fitnah heading towards Mpumulanga – and 

in particular, Middelburg. The Fitnah is in the form of a group making their way 

towards Middelburg arranging certain activities/doings which the Ulama-e-Haq 

of South Africa don’t endorse nor approve. In fact, some of their activities are not 

even approved or endorsed in the Light of the True, Correct and Genuine Islam. 

Although certain Ulama-e-Baatil/government may ‘approve’ their doings, their 

doings and activities are damned in the Correct and Genuine Islam. Senior 

Ulama-e-Haq of South Africa voiced their disapproval against this group and its 

activities. 

We appeal to the youth of Middelburg and surroundings not to get carried away 

by the hype of ‘dynamic’ and ‘epic’ themes used as baits to trap the youth in the 

Fitnah of the ‘Deen Team’. Total abstention from all their activities is necessary! 

The Ulama of Haq in Middelburg – if there any – should stand up and educate 

the youth about this Fitnah. It is the duty of the Ulama to do so!  

“And upon us is to convey the message.” 

Was-Salaam   
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